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PREMIER DR PHOPHI RAMATHUBA TO CONVENE WATER WAR ROOM IN VHEMBE 
DISTRICT 
 
Limpopo Premier, Dr Phophi Ramathuba, will on Friday, 26 September 2025, convene a 
Stakeholders’ Water War Room at the Vhembe District Municipal Chambers. The 
session forms part of the Provincial Government’s decisive intervention to urgently 
address the persistent water challenges confronting communities in the Vhembe 
District. 
 
The Water War Room seeks to bring together key stakeholders, including the Political 
Management Team (PMT), Vhembe District Municipal Council, organised labour unions, 
traditional leadership, civil society and other social partners. The meeting will provide a 
platform to consolidate strategies, align resources and accelerate the delivery of 
sustainable water solutions. 
 
“We are convening this Water War Room so that we may collectively develop solutions 
that will ensure our people have reliable access to water. Water is not only a basic 
service but it is a constitutional right and a matter of dignity. We are hopeful that this 
War Room will yield practical outcomes that will restore hope to our people," said 
Premier Dr Ramathuba.  
 
The details of the meeting are as follows: 
 
Date: Friday, 26 September 2025 
Time: 11h00 
Venue: Vhembe District Municipal Chambers, Vhembe District 
 
For media enquiries, please contact: 
 
Thilivhali Muavha 
Premier’s Spokesperson 
Cell: 066 011 7034 
Email: MuavhaT@premier.limpopo.gov.za 
 
Ndavhe Ramakuela 
Provincial Government Spokesperson 
Cell: 082 200 5357 
Email: RamakuelaN@premier.limpopo.gov.za 
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